Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – May 2019
School Holidays
- Monday 6th May 2019
- Monday 27th May- Friday 31st May 2019 (inclusive)
School will reopen on Monday 3rd June.

Guess the Number of Easter Eggs

Thank you for your support in the Easter Competition. This raised £60 for School Council funds.
Music Recital

Thank you to all those who attended our music recital and congratulations to all the pupils who performed. You all did exceptionally well!

Music tuition continues in school with Kerry teaching piano and Keith teaching fiddle.

Spelling Bee
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The County Heat of the Eason Spelling Bee took place on Tuesday 30th April in Poyntzpass Primary School. The first round of the competition was held in school and Lydia won this initial round. We would like to congratulate her on her success at the County Heat and for representing the school at this event. Well done Lydia!
Cycling Proficiency 
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Cycling will begin for the P7 children on Friday 3rd May, it will be running for 5 weeks (excluding Friday 31st May) until Friday 7th June. 

Shared Education

Our Shared Education program will conclude this year with two trips. P6/7 will be going to East Coast Adventures on Thursday 9th May and Mrs Courtney’s class will be going to Slieve Gullion on Thursday 16th May. 
Scholastic Book Fair
A book fair will be held in school from Monday 13th May to Friday 17th May. The following times are available for parents to come to school with their child to purchase books.
Monday 1:15-1:30pm for Rec/P1/P2


  2:30- 2:45pm for Rec-P7

Thursday 1:15-1:30pm for Rec/P1/P2


    2:30-2:45pm for Rec-P7

Friday  1:15-1:30pm for Rec/P1/P2


2:30-2:45pm for Rec-P7

The school receives commission on all purchases. 
RNLI - Meet the Lifeguards 

The RNLI will be visiting school on Wednesday 15th May. Pupils will be taking part in their Meet the Lifeguards assembly where they will learn about beach safety. 

PTA Meeting

Our next PTA meeting will take place on Thursday 23rd May at 7pm. All parents are encouraged to come along.

P6/7 Manchester Trip

Our P6/7 pupils will be visiting Manchester on Tuesday 28th May until Friday 31st May. Mrs Scroggie will be going with the pupils on this trip. Further details will follow regarding times etc.

Sports Day
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Sports Day has been arranged for Thursday 6th June, beginning at 1.00 pm (weather permitting). If the weather is poor, it will be held on the next dry day. 


RE Inspection

The annual RE inspection will take place on Friday 14th June at 9.30am. We welcome the Reverend Hughes and his colleagues to Kingsmills PS. 

Dublin Zoo 
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Our whole school trip this year will be to Dublin Zoo on Friday 21st June. Pupils will need to be in school for 8:20am. Further details to follow. 
Cool For School Photography
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This year Cool for School Photography will be visiting us on Tuesday 4th June.  There will be an opportunity for family, sibling, and individual photos. It is open to all family members whom you may wish to bring along.    
More details to follow closer to the time.
Cash for Clobber
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Our annual cash for clobber spring collection will take place on Monday 10th June. Please collect any unwanted items of clothing or household textiles and bring them into school on the week beginning 3rd June. Please leave all items into the P6/7 classroom.
Your support with this will be greatly appreciated
Assembly

The final Assembly and Prize Giving will take place on Monday 24th June at 10.30am. All family members are welcome. 

Please return all cups from the 2017/18 academic year.

Fun Night and Barbecue

A further preliminary date for your diary. The PTA have planned a Fun Night and Barbecue for Thursday 27th June beginning at 7pm. This will a fantastic event to round off the school year. 
School Website and Facebook Page

Please continue to log on to our school website at www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and check out our Facebook page. These will keep you updated with all school activities and events.
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Kingsmills Kiddies

Our Kingsmills Kiddies Baby and Toddler Group continues each Friday morning from 10 -11:30am. If you know of any parents/carers with babies or toddlers, please encourage them to come along and join in the fun!

Extra-Curricular Activities
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Tuesday 

Football sessions continue with Christopher. The last session will be held on Tuesday 11th June.
Rec/P1/P2 1:15pm to 2:15pm

P 3-7 – 2:30pm to 3:30pm

Wednesday 

Gardening club will be running for Rec/P1/2 with Mrs Courtney from Wednesday 1st May, 1:15-2:15pm. Rounders Club will be running for P3-7 with Mrs Scroggie from Wednesday 1st May from 2:30-3:30pm.

The final session of both clubs will take place on Wednesday 22nd May. 

Thursday

Keep Fit Club will run for P6/7 with Mrs Herron beginning on Thursday 2nd May with the final session on Thursday 23rd May. There will be no Keep Fit on Thursday 8th May due to the East Coast Adventures Trip.

Many thanks,
H Wright (Acting Principal)

